## **MES COLLEGE MARAMPALLY**

## **Annual Report of PTA: 2018-19**

The Parent-Teacher Association (PTA) of MES College Marampally is committed to fostering a supportive and enriching educational environment for students, faculty and staff alike. Throughout the academic year 2018-19, the PTA has actively engaged in various initiatives aimed at enhancing the holistic development and well-being of our college community.

From electing new committee members to implementing key decisions in our executive meetings, the PTA has played a pivotal role in shaping the academic and co-curricular landscape of our institution. We have strived to provide essential support services, recognize outstanding achievements, and contribute to the continuous improvement of educational facilities and resources.

This report details the initiatives, achievements, and contributions of the PTA during the academic year 2018-19, reflecting our dedication to nurturing a conducive learning environment and celebrating the accomplishments of our students and faculty. We extend our heartfelt appreciation to all members, stakeholders, and partners who have collaborated with us in achieving these milestones.

The General body Meeting held on 1 November 2018 elected the new committee members with Mr. P. A Shamsudheen as the new Vice President of PTA and Mr. Abdul Razak as Joint Secretary. The PTA Executive held on 22 Nov 2018 has decided to appoint a Doctor who will consult on every second and fourth Wednesdays 1:30 to 4:30 pm. Also decided to continue the availability of Counsellor Dr. Leelamma on all Mondays. PTA has contributed support to purchase books to College Book Bank.

Considering the hygiene of girl students, PTA has purchased three sanitary vending machines and two incinerators. PTA took steps to give remuneration for the teachers involved in remedial coaching. Also gave financial support to two students and one faculty

member to present their papers abroad. Recognizing and honoring the achievements of our

students and faculty, including A+ holders, the Best Outgoing Student, college bus drivers

and distinguished PhD holders, Dr. Rafeeka Mol, Dr. Farzana Hussain, and Dr. Murugan R.,

underscores our appreciation for academic excellence and dedication. PTA appreciated the

whole hearted efforts of the Executive members of 2018-19 for their valuable guidance and

support they extended during the NAAC visit.

As we express gratitude to the executive members, stakeholders, and partners who have

supported us throughout the year, we also acknowledge the invaluable role of the entire

college community in our endeavors. Your participation and collaboration have been

instrumental in making these achievements possible.

Looking ahead, the PTA remains steadfast in its commitment to advancing the educational

goals of MES College Marampally. We strive to continue fostering a supportive environment

where every member of our community can thrive academically, socially, and personally.

Thank you for your continued support and commitment to excellence. Together, we look

forward to a future filled with continued growth, success, and collaboration.

Dr. Rafeeka Mol C A

PTA Secretary